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The City Council Questions and Answers Report was derived from a need to provide City Council 
Members an opportunity to solicit clarifying information from City Departments as it relates to requests 
for council action. After a City Council Regular Meeting agenda has been published, Council Members 
will have the opportunity to ask questions of departments via the City Manager’s Agenda Office. This 
process continues until 5:00 p.m. the Tuesday before the Council meeting. The final report is distributed at 
noon to City Council the Wednesday before the council meeting. 

 
QUESTIONS FROM COUNCIL 

 
Item #4:  Approve an ordinance amending Ordinance No. 20210811-005 to increase the number of 
Commander-Communications positions in the Emergency Medical Services Department. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KELLY’S OFFICE 
1) Why is the additional commander role needed now?  

The EMS Communications center operates on four separate shifts. Normal operations include 
one Commander per shift for staff and operational oversight. Three of the four commanders are 
providing shift oversight. One of the four commanders has been permanently assigned to the 
Computer Aided Dispatch (CAD) program and radio technology work which includes overall 
maintenance and upgrades that require full-time attention. Approval of the civilian 
reclassification will provide the appropriate oversight for the fourth shift which has been back-
filled with a Commander-Communications in the interim. 

 
2) What is the fiscal impact of adding the additional position?  

There is an estimated annualized cost difference/increase of $7,911.87 
 

Item #4:  Approve an ordinance amending Ordinance No. 20210811-005 to increase the number of 
Commander-Communications positions in the Emergency Medical Services Department. 

MAYOR PRO TEM ALTER’S OFFICE 
1) Please clarify the mechanism for adding the Commander-Communications position. Does this item 

add an entirely new position, or does it transition a civilian role to sworn? 
This request reclassifies an existing, unfilled civilian position from Chief Services Officer to 
Commander-Communications. The civilian position has been on loan to support the Mayor’s 
office for several years and was returned to the EMS department this year.  

 

Item #11:  Authorize award of a contract with EAR Telecommunications, LLC (M/DBE) to provide traffic 
signal preventive maintenance, for a term of five years in an amount not to exceed $5,712,500. 

COUNCIL MEMBER ELLIS’S OFFICE 
1) The RCA indicates current traffic signal preventive maintenance occurs every other year. Will this 

new contract bring that preventive maintenance to an annual schedule? 
Yes. This will allow the City to perform preventative maintenance annually on all traffic signals. 

 

Item #12:  Authorize award of a contract with Consolidated Traffic Controls Inc. to provide accessible 
pedestrian signal push buttons and control units, for a term of five years in an amount not to exceed 
$2,335,865.  



COUNCIL MEMBER ELLIS’S OFFICE 
1) Please provide any locations that will be in District 8. 

The contract provides the City the mechanism to procure the equipment which will be installed 
at a later date. The primary funding for the installation of these push buttons will be the 2020 
Bond. City staff is still finalizing the work plan to install these buttons at locations throughout 
the City including District 8. 

 
 

Item #13:  Authorize award of a contract with Traffic Logix Corporation to provide dynamic speed 
display devices, for a term of five years in an amount not to exceed $616,605.  

COUNCIL MEMBER VELA’S OFFICE 
1) Where in the city will any new speed displays be placed? Are there any in district 4?  

ATD will use this agreement to purchase dynamic speed display devices (DSDDs) to increase our 
general rotation fleet of those we deploy for six-week periods on neighborhood streets. The 
units collect traffic speed and volume data while helping lower the most egregious speeding. 
ATD may also use this contract to purchase additional DSDDs for our pilot program to deploy 
them on non-neighborhood streets to evaluate their effectiveness in these settings. Locations 
on neighborhood streets follow requests by residents, so the exact locations are unknown at 
this time. Based on our existing queue of requests, District 4 is scheduled to receive six-week 
deployment of DSDDs (either from our existing or future fleet) at the following locations: 
Hansford Drive, Corona Drive, Broadmoor Drive, Golden Meadow Drive, West Applegate Drive, 
Viking Drive, and Berkman Drive. Wait times for DSDDs have averaged over six months based on 
our existing fleet size and numerous requests throughout Austin. By approving this contract, 
ATD would be able to increase the size of our DSDD fleet and significantly reduce the wait time 
for deployment on neighborhood streets. 

 
Item #13:  Authorize award of a contract with Traffic Logix Corporation to provide dynamic speed 
display devices, for a term of five years in an amount not to exceed $616,605.  

COUNCIL MEMBER FUENTES’S OFFICE 
1) How many new speed display devices will be funded as per this contract? 

This contract would allow the Austin Transportation Department to purchase up to 25 dynamic 
speed display devices (DSDDs) each year over the five years of the contract, for a total of 125 
devices. 

 
 
Item #13:  Authorize award of a contract with Traffic Logix Corporation to provide dynamic speed 
display devices, for a term of five years in an amount not to exceed $616,605.  

COUNCIL MEMBER ELLIS’S OFFICE 
1) Please provide any locations that will be in District 8. 

This contract would allow the Austin Transportation Department (ATD) to purchase dynamic 
speed display devices (DSDDs) from the contractor and own them outright. ATD typically 
deploys DSDDs on a six-week basis by resident request on a first come, first served basis. The 
current wait time for deployment averages over six months due to limited staffing and existing 



fleet size. By approving this contract, ATD would add up to 25 DSDDs per year to its existing 
inventory over the duration of the contract, reducing the wait time for all citywide requests. 

 
Residents have requested DSDDs on the following streets in District 8:  

 
• Via Correto Drive 
• Abilene Trail, South of Convict Hill 
• Bannockburn Drive 
• Taylorcrest Drive 

 

Item #13:  Authorize award of a contract with Traffic Logix Corporation to provide dynamic speed 
display devices, for a term of five years in an amount not to exceed $616,605.  

MAYOR PRO TEM ALTER’S OFFICE 
1) How many speed display devices will be deployable through this item, and what guidelines govern 

their use? 
This contract would allow ATD to purchase up to 25 dynamic speed display devices (DSDDs) each 
year over the five years of the contract, for a total of 125 devices, to increase our general 
rotation fleet of those we deploy for six-week periods on neighborhood streets. Wait times for 
DSDDs have averaged over six months based on our existing fleet size and numerous requests 
throughout Austin. By approving this contract, ATD would be able to increase the size of our 
DSDD fleet and significantly reduce the wait time for deployment on neighborhood streets. ATD 
may also use this contract to purchase additional DSDDs for our pilot program to deploy them 
on non-neighborhood streets to evaluate their effectiveness in these settings. 

 
Speed and volume data are collected and stored in a Remote Data Management site (Cloud). 
License plate numbers and any other vehicular/personal property information are not collected; 
DSDDs use radar technology and no cameras or recording devices are involved. Data are used to 
analyze trends in vehicular speeds, generate custom reports, and ongoing speed management 
efforts. ATD has found DSDDs most effective in reducing the most egregious speeding behavior. 

 
ATD deploys DSDDs by resident request on a first come, first served basis. To be eligible for 
deployment and use, streets need to be within the City’s Full Purpose Jurisdiction and locations 
cannot have physical features such as curbside walls, tree canopies, or curves that would impact 
DDSD operation or installation. 

 

Item #14:  Authorize negotiation and execution of a contract with Ring Power Corporation d/b/a Ring 
Power Lift Truck or Ring Power Crane or Power System for a Ring Power Tactical Solutions Vehicle, in the 
amount of $376,000.  

COUNCIL MEMBER VELA’S OFFICE 

1) How many do we currently have? How many do we need? 
We currently do not have any ROOK tactical vehicles. We currently do not have anything that 
has any of its capabilities. Only one ROOK tactical vehicles is needed. 

 



Item #18:  Authorize award of a contract with ALEON Properties, Inc. for graffiti removal services, for a 
term of five years in an amount not to exceed $1,150,000.  

COUNCIL MEMBER KELLY’S OFFICE 
1) How many projected sites are currently needing servicing?  

BSD: Tagging occurs on the Building Services Department (BSD) headquarters and occasionally 
at other properties managed by BSD. This contract will allow BSD to address graffiti removal at 
any property within their managed portfolio.   

 
2) What has been the change in graffiti from 2020 to date across Austin?  

BSD: There have been no significant changes from 2020 to now for BSD properties. 
PARD:  We are continuing to see a rise in graffiti throughout the city.  We see graffiti throughout 
all the parks, trails, and greenbelts.  Graffiti is growing faster than the city can provide service. 

 
3) How many requests for graffiti abatement have there been across the City of Austin from 2020 to 

date?  
BSD: 2020 calls: 12 
BSD: 2021 calls: 10 
BSD: 2022 calls: 3 
PARD: We get hundreds of requests as well as using a four-person team that goes out to 
proactively hit the parks.  Some requests are completed by the PARD staff, and some go to the 
contractor.  The contractor usage varies depending on available funding.  The PARD could utilize 
them every day if there was funding available. 

 
4) What is the average cost of servicing these requests? 

BSD: 2020 average cost was $6,156.49 
BSD: 2021 average cost was $2,755 
BSD: 2022 average cost so far is $3,731 
PARD: Please see attached invoices. The cost varies.  Again, this is for the funds the PARD has 
available, the contractor could be used more in the parks if there was more funding. 

 

Item #20:  Ratify an agreement with The Center at Parmer, LLC, (the 'Center'), for the City to occupy 
rooms at the property located at 13800 N. FM 620 Rd, Austin, Texas 78717 for emergency housing, 
isolation, and support services related to COVID-19 for a total amount not to exceed $744,000. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KELLY’S OFFICE 
1) How often will city staff give updates regarding occupancy data?  

As part of the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) COVID-19 activation, Austin Public Health 
(APH) provides an update twice a week and during policy meetings with EOC directors, the 
Health Authority, APH executives, and other responsive staff and agencies. Information such as 
this has been historically provided during media briefings and joint meetings of the City Council 
and Board of Commissioners.  Going forward, this information may be shared during any 
planned COVID-19 media briefings 

 
2) Is this an IsoFac? 

Yes.  

3) At what point will the City of Austin staff choose to demobilize the Isolation Facility? 



The facility was considered for demobilization at the end of March as need for isolating people 
decreased. The contract was a solution for continuing isolation capacity while considering costs. 
The contract can be extended for additional month(s) to address decreases or increases in 
demand.  

 
4) The Center at Parmer for COVID-19. When did we first start this contract?  

The agreement commenced on March 30. 2022.  
 

5) Please provide a copy of the agreement.  
A copy of the agreement is attached. 

 
6) When was the council first notified we would be occupying this property?  

This item has not previously gone to Council. With the decline in cases, the City sought to 
contain COVID-19 isolation expenses by ending the use of an entire hotel facility, and instead 
providing a more flexible solution for a minimal number of individual cases, on an as-needed 
basis.  

 
7) What is the policy for staff to notify Councilmembers of a contract like this? 

Like the other emergency COVID agreements, the City Manager, or their designee, has the 
administrative authority to negotiate and execute emergency occupancy agreements and 
subsequently submit them to the City Council for ratification.  Thus the associated RCA must be 
submitted to Council for consideration as soon as possible with the aim to ensure that any 
expenditures under the contract remain less than the City Manager’s administrative limit (as of 
the date Council considers the time).  Any future amendment that would constitute a 
substantive modification to the agreement must be approved by the City Council. 

 
8) How much of the space is currently occupied?  

2 rooms.   

9) How was this location chosen?  
This location served as an isolation facility for residents of Long Term Care Facilities (LTCF). 

 
10) Are there plans for seeking reimbursement for the costs of this isolation facility?  

Yes. We are seeking FEMA reimbursement.  Operations were developed based on patient 
census and the cost of maintaining medical staff in the event of a surge.   

 
11) How much of the operations for both the Fairfield Inn and Candlewood have been submitted and 

approved for reimbursement to date? 
The isolation facility expenses have been compiled and reviewed internally for Public Assistance 
eligibility. The City is submitting an isolation facility project to FEMA this month for $11 million. 

  

Item #20:  Ratify an agreement with The Center at Parmer, LLC, (the 'Center'), for the City to occupy 
rooms at the property located at 13800 N. FM 620 Rd, Austin, Texas 78717 for emergency housing, 
isolation, and support services related to COVID-19 for a total amount not to exceed $744,000. 

COUNCIL MEMBER VELA’S OFFICE 

1) How many Covid-19 hotel isolation rooms have been used in recent weeks? 



Since April 2, 2022 there have been 10 isolation rooms used. Currently there are 2 
occupied rooms. 

 
 

Item #24:  Authorize negotiation and execution of an interlocal agreement with Texas State University 
to provide research, consulting, and technical assistance on individual project work orders for up to ten 
years for a total amount not to exceed $5,000,000. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KELLY’S OFFICE 
1) What are some examples of projects that won't seek council approval?  

This master interlocal agreement is intended to simplify and expedite future individual project 
work order negotiations between the City and TXST. Departments using the ILA will not need to 
seek Council approval for projects under the spending authority limit authorized by Council.  
 

2) What updates are given on projects and the use of funds?  
Updates include project-specific aggregate data and narrative that speak to the progress of 
funded activities. 
 

3) How often and to who are updates given, if not to the council?  
APD frequently updates City Management and Council offices on the progress of funded activity. 
Federal and state grantor agencies and project sponsors are typically updated on a quarterly 
basis. Official reporting deadlines are outlined in program agreements. 
 

4) Could we please receive a copy of the agreement?  
Yes, staff will provide a copy of the agreement following negotiation and execution. The 
agreement will be broad in scope and very similar to the master ILA between the City and The 
University of Texas at Austin.  
 

5) What are the anticipated outcomes and measures of success associated with this agreement?  
We anticipate that this agreement will allow Safety Outcome departments and potentially other 
Outcome departments to quickly initiate, implement and complete a wide range of programs in 
collaboration with Texas State University. Departments will track the progress of each 
established program by documenting project-specific measures.  
 

6) How does the City of Austin staff determine the public benefit of this program?  
City staff will regularly review output and outcome measures, budgets, milestones and 
deliverables to gauge public benefit and address challenges.  

 

Item #28:  Authorize the negotiation and execution of an agreement with Financial Literacy Coalition 
of Central Texas d/b/a Financial Health Pathways to provide a financial health study of low-income 
Central Texans and provide educational services related to finances, for the term beginning July 1, 2022 
and ending June 30, 2023 in one-time funding in an amount not to exceed $170,000. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KELLY’S OFFICE 
1) If this item wasn't linked to COVID-19, what funding budget would it come out of? 

The services provided under this agreement are funded from Austin Public Health’s operating 
budget.  



 
 

Item #29:  Authorize the negotiation and execution of an agreement with ZNET TEXAS L.L.P. to acquire 
a multiduct conduit system for the installation of communications infrastructure to support 
transportation and mobility operations in an amount not to exceed $2,516,650. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KITCHEN’S OFFICE 
1) What is a multiduct conduit system? 

The multiduct conduit system is comprised of several PVC pipes installed underground and 
manholes to access them, as shown in the attached figure. ZNET is an existing 
telecommunications duct infrastructure serving Central Austin. The Austin Transportation 
Department (ATD) is purchasing reserve capacity in this infrastructure for public use. This 
system is encased in 36” of concrete for added resiliency. Fiber optic and other 
telecommunications will be installed in the conduits to support applications such as wayfinding; 
connectivity to other modes of transportation; points of connectivity to support real-
time information; and increased mobility system resiliency by adding a 
new physically separate network. 

 
 
Item #30:  Approve an ordinance amending City Code Title 14 (Use of Streets and Public Property) to 
remove certain fee and inspection requirements. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KELLY’S OFFICE 
1) If passed, what financial penalties will be remaining for non-compliance with permits regarding film-

making activity?  
In terms of remaining financial penalties, the City’s Municipal Court system will continue to issue 
a standard fine amount, which varies based on the violation. On average, this type of right-of-
way (ROW) violation amounts to approximately $250. In addition, we seek to gain voluntary 
compliance to address issues (e.g., improperly set traffic control devices) observed in the right-
of-way (ROW). If the issue is not addressed voluntarily, we can pursue additional actions 
including: suspending or revoking the ROW permit, issuing an immediate stop work order, 
obtaining enforcement assistance from other City departments, and issuing a misdemeanor 
citation. 

 
2) What initiated this recommendation?  

The Law Department recommended these changes while working with ATD. 
 

3) How many non-compliant permits have been reported to the city between 2020 and today's date? 
An exact number of non-compliant permits cannot be determined, but an estimate of 6,600 to 
7,500 is provided during this period. The basis for this estimate is provided in the following 
sentences. Between January 1, 2020 and May 2, 2022, ROW Inspectors completed 
approximately 8,300 inspection reports for all types of work in the ROW. Although most reports 
(~80-90% based on experience) are written when a permit condition is violated, a report may 
also be written when a routine inspection finds no violations. Since the reports are not identified 
as non-compliant or compliant, an exact number of non-compliant permits cannot be 
determined. If, however, we apply the 80-90% factor to the 8,300 reports, we estimate that 
roughly 6,600 to 7,500 non-compliant permits were reported during this period. 



 
4) What is the total number of dollars the city has collected in permit violations regarding film-making 

activity between 2020 and today's date? 
From the start of Fiscal Year (FY) 2020 (October 1, 2019) through early February 2020, ATD 
collected $184,650.31 in violation fees for all permit types including film-making (note: ATD 
stopped assessing fees for permit violations in February 2020 as recommended by the Law 
Department.). The amount of these fees attributed to film-making permits is not readily 
estimated. But, given that film permits are less than 1% of ATD’s annual permit volume, the 
amount attributed to film-making permits is expected to be low. 

 

 

Item #30:  Approve an ordinance amending City Code Title 14 (Use of Streets and Public Property) to 
remove certain fee and inspection requirements. 

COUNCIL MEMBER VELA’S OFFICE 
1) How often are emergency permits issued? What are they generally issued for? What was the reason 

that fees weren't being collected for emergency permits?  
Emergency permits are issued every day for unplanned, unscheduled work. One of the most 
common reasons is for utility damage, such as water leaks, but they have also been issued for 
other situations that present an imminent hazard to life or property. ATD previously did not 
charge for emergency permits because of the current language in City Code and because we 
were not charging cost of service. ATD did a fee evaluation to begin assessing cost of service 
fees this fiscal year, and thus are seeking this amendment to allow the department to recoup 
costs for this permit type, as we have started doing for non-emergency work. 

 
Item #30:  Approve an ordinance amending City Code Title 14 (Use of Streets and Public Property) to 
remove certain fee and inspection requirements. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KITCHEN’S OFFICE 
1) The bullet indicating removal of language related to paying fees when permit holders violate permit 

conditions or is doing work in row without permit. Why is this fee proposed for removal?  
Based on legal guidance from the Law Department, ATD was asked to remove these fees from 
the Fee Schedule.  

 
Item #30:  Approve an ordinance amending City Code Title 14 (Use of Streets and Public Property) to 
remove certain fee and inspection requirements. 

COUNCIL MEMBER ELLIS’ OFFICE 
1) Will this amendment to Title 14 impact ROW safety and/or traffic management, and the 

department’s revenue?  
Safety/Traffic Management: This amendment removes one of our more effective tools for 
gaining compliance (increased safety and mobility) with permit conditions. However, ATD has 
and uses other available tools to gain compliance which include: suspending or revoking a ROW 
permit, issuing an immediate stop work order, obtaining enforcement assistance from other City 
departments, and issuing a misdemeanor citation. It is important to note that we first seek 



voluntary compliance to address issues (e.g., improperly placed traffic control devices) which is 
highly effective. 

 

Revenue: When ATD stopped issuing investigation fees (February 2020) as advised by the Law 
Department, it did impact the department’s revenue. The last full year ATD included 
investigation fees in its budget was in FY19 when the revenue from these fees was 
approximately $315,000. For the few months of FY20 when these fees were assessed, they 
generated roughly $185,000. Starting in FY21 (last fiscal year), ATD has not included 
investigation fee revenue in its budget projections..  

 
 
Item #34:  Approve a resolution directing the City Manager to provide Council with a study related to 
paid parental leave policies for non-sworn City employees. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KELLY’S OFFICE 
1) What is the current City of Austin parental leave policy?  

Current policy provides sworn and non-sworn employees in regular, budgeted positions, up to 
30 working days (six weeks), up to a maximum of 240 hours, for the birth of a child or the 
placement of a child for adoption or foster care.  

 
2) When is a reasonable time to get this information back to the council based on the current staff 
workload? 

Staff can provide a simplified cost estimate within 90 days. A full assessment of a phased 
approach to implementing additional paid parental leave that includes amending eligibility 
criteria, cost estimates of each phase, analysis of projected savings, and analysis of impacts on 
retention and turnover will take 6 to 9 months, as a conservative estimate. 

 

Item #58:  C14-2020-0147 - 200 Academy - Approve second and third readings of an ordinance 
amending City Code Title 25 by rezoning property locally known as 146 ½, 200, 200 ½ and 204 ½ 
Academy Drive and 1006 and 1020 Melissa Lane (East Bouldin Creek Watershed). Applicant Request: To 
rezone from commercial-liquor sales-neighborhood conservation-neighborhood plan (CS-1-NCCD-NP) 
combining district zoning to commercial-liquor sales-mixed use-neighborhood plan (CS-1-MU-NP) 
combining district zoning on Tract 1, from general commercial services-neighborhood conservation-
neighborhood plan (CS-NCCD-NP) combining district zoning to general commercial services-mixed use-
neighborhood plan (CS-MU-NP) combining district zoning on Tract 2 and from multifamily residence 
moderate-high density-neighborhood conservation-neighborhood plan (MF-4-NCCD-NP) combining 
district zoning to multifamily residence moderate-high density-neighborhood plan (MF-4-NP) combining 
district zoning on Tract 3. On January 27, 2022 First Reading was approved commercial-liquor sales-
mixed use-neighborhood conservation-neighborhood plan (CS-1-MU-NCCD-NP) combining district 
zoning on Tract 1, general commercial services-mixed use-neighborhood conservation-neighborhood 
plan (CS-MU-NCCD-NP) combining district zoning on Tract 2, and multifamily residence moderate-high 
density-neighborhood conservation-neighborhood plan (MF-4-NCCD-NP) combining district zoning on 
Tract 3, with conditions. Vote: 11-0. Owner: Spearhead Academy LTD (Chris Wallin). Applicant: Weiss 



Architecture Inc (Richard Weiss). City Staff: Sherri Sirwaitis, 512-974-3057. A valid petition has been filed 
in opposition to this rezoning request. 

 
COUNCIL MEMBER VELA’S OFFICE 
1) Please provide the valid petition calculation for Tract 3 if it is considered on its own. Please provide 

the valid petition calculation for Tracts 1 & 2, if combined and considered as one zoning 
case.   

The three tracts should not be considered on separate votes to decide rezoning. Since the 
Applicant filed as one case, protest rights apply to all three tracts - there is one valid petition for 
one zoning case.  The petition is currently valid at 46.6%.  

 
 
Item #67: Discussion relating to increasing housing capacity on transit corridors. 

COUNCIL MEMBER KITCHEN’S OFFICE 
1) What is a minimum lot size necessary to utilize structured parking?   

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report. 
 

2) Are their tracts in the “Vertical Mixed-Use 2 and Compatibilty” mapping that are too small to provide 
structured parking?   

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report.  
 

3) Are their tracts in the mapping that are too small to functionally support a 60’ structure? A 90’ 
structure? What percent and why?  What factors impact? 

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report. 
 

4) What percent of parcels can’t build to their base zoning height because of dimensional / physical 
constraints? 

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report. 
  

5) What percent of parcels can’t build to their base zoning height because of factors other than 
compatibility? 

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report. 
 

6) Are the 55% and 66% staff indicated numbers changed when factoring for dimensional / physical 
constraints due to limited size of parcel? 

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report. 
 

7) Of the tracts identified with physical limitations, how many would be made viable with aggregation 
of adjacent property? 

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report. 
 

8) Of tracts identified with physical limitations, how many would be made viable with no on-site 
parking requirement? 

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report. 
 



9) Of the VMU tracts identified, what percentage of lots have existing relatively new development or 
are in the pipeline for development and what percentage of VMU zoned tracts have actual potential 
for future development?  ie) What is actual future potential for existing V  tract development? 

Responses to these questions will be provided as part of the May 19th Q&A Report. 
 

 
 
 



 

Approve an ordinance amending Ordinance No. 20210811-005 to increase the number of Commander-Communications 
positions in the Emergency Medical Services Department. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Mayor Pro Tem Alter’s Office 
1. Please clarify the mechanism for adding the Commander-Communications position. Does this item add an entirely 

new position, or does it transition a civilian role to sworn? 
This request reclassifies an existing, unfilled civilian position from Chief Services Officer to Commander-
Communications. The civilian position has been on loan to support the Mayor’s office for several years and was 
returned to the EMS department this year. 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #4 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Approve an ordinance amending Ordinance No. 20210811-005 to increase the number of Commander-Communications 
positions in the Emergency Medical Services Department. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Kelly’s Office 

1. Why is the additional commander role needed now?  
The EMS Communications center operates on four separate shifts. Normal operations include one 
Commander per shift for staff and operational oversight. Three of the four commanders are providing 
shift oversight. One of the four commanders has been permanently assigned to the Computer Aided 
Dispatch (CAD) program and radio technology work which includes overall maintenance and upgrades 
that require full-time attention. Approval of the civilian reclassification will provide the appropriate 
oversight for the fourth shift which has been back-filled with a Commander-Communications in the 
interim. 
 

2. What is the fiscal impact of adding the additional position?  
There is an estimated annualized cost difference/increase of $7,911.87 

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #4 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize award of a contract with EAR Telecommunications, LLC (M/DBE) to provide traffic signal preventive 
maintenance, for a term of five years in an amount not to exceed $5,712,500. (Note: This solicitation was reviewed for 
subcontracting opportunities in accordance with City Code Chapter 2-9C Minority Owned and Women Owned Business 
Enterprise Procurement Program. For the services required for this solicitation, there were no subcontracting 
opportunities; therefore, no subcontracting goals were established). 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Ellis’s Office 

1. The RCA indicates current traffic signal preventive maintenance occurs every other year. Will this new contract 
bring that preventive maintenance to an annual schedule? 

Yes. This will allow the City to perform preventative maintenance annually on all traffic signals. 
 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #11 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize award of a contract with Consolidated Traffic Controls Inc. to provide accessible pedestrian signal push 
buttons and control units, for a term of five years in an amount not to exceed $2,335,865. (Note: This solicitation was 
reviewed for subcontracting opportunities in accordance with City Code Chapter 2-9D Minority Owned and Women 
Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program. For the goods required for this solicitation there were no 
subcontracting opportunities; therefore, no subcontracting goals were established). 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Ellis’s Office 

1. Please provide any locations that will be in District 8. 
The contract provides the City the mechanism to procure the equipment which will be installed at a later 
date. The primary funding for the installation of these push buttons will be the 2020 Bond. City staff is still 
finalizing the work plan to install these buttons at locations throughout the City including District 8. 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #12 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize award of a contract with Traffic Logix Corporation to provide dynamic speed display devices, for a term of five 
years in an amount not to exceed $616,605. (Note: This solicitation was reviewed for subcontracting opportunities in 
accordance with City Code Chapter 2-9D Minority Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement 
Program. For the goods required for this solicitation, there were no subcontracting opportunities; therefore, no 
subcontracting goals were established). 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Mayor Pro Tem Alter’s Office 

1. How many speed display devices will be deployable through this item, and what guidelines govern their use? 
This contract would allow ATD to purchase up to 25 dynamic speed display devices (DSDDs) each year 
over the five years of the contract, for a total of 125 devices, to increase our general rotation fleet of 
those we deploy for six-week periods on neighborhood streets. Wait times for DSDDs have averaged 
over six months based on our existing fleet size and numerous requests throughout Austin. By approving 
this contract, ATD would be able to increase the size of our DSDD fleet and significantly reduce the wait 
time for deployment on neighborhood streets. ATD may also use this contract to purchase additional 
DSDDs for our pilot program to deploy them on non-neighborhood streets to evaluate their 
effectiveness in these settings. 

 
Speed and volume data are collected and stored in a Remote Data Management site (Cloud). License 
plate numbers and any other vehicular/personal property information are not collected; DSDDs use 
radar technology and no cameras or recording devices are involved. Data are used to analyze trends in 
vehicular speeds, generate custom reports, and ongoing speed management efforts. ATD has found 
DSDDs most effective in reducing the most egregious speeding behavior. 

 
ATD deploys DSDDs by resident request on a first come, first served basis. To be eligible for deployment 
and use, streets need to be within the City’s Full Purpose Jurisdiction and locations cannot have physical 
features such as curbside walls, tree canopies, or curves that would impact DDSD operation or 
installation. 

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #13 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize award of a contract with Traffic Logix Corporation to provide dynamic speed display devices, for a term of five 
years in an amount not to exceed $616,605. (Note: This solicitation was reviewed for subcontracting opportunities in 
accordance with City Code Chapter 2-9D Minority Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement 
Program. For the goods required for this solicitation, there were no subcontracting opportunities; therefore, no 
subcontracting goals were established). 
  
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Ellis’s Office 

1. Please provide any locations that will be in District 8. 
This contract would allow the Austin Transportation Department (ATD) to purchase dynamic speed display 
devices (DSDDs) from the contractor and own them outright. ATD typically deploys DSDDs on a six-week 
basis by resident request on a first come, first served basis. The current wait time for deployment averages 
over six months due to limited staffing and existing fleet size. By approving this contract, ATD would add up 
to 25 DSDDs per year to its existing inventory over the duration of the contract, reducing the wait time for 
all citywide requests. 

 
Residents have requested DSDDs on the following streets in District 8:  

 
• Via Correto Drive 
• Abilene Trail, South of Convict Hill 
• Bannockburn Drive 
• Taylorcrest Drive 

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #13 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize award of a contract with Traffic Logix Corporation to provide dynamic speed display devices, for a term of five 
years in an amount not to exceed $616,605. (Note: This solicitation was reviewed for subcontracting opportunities in 
accordance with City Code Chapter 2-9D Minority Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement 
Program. For the goods required for this solicitation, there were no subcontracting opportunities; therefore, no 
subcontracting goals were established). 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Fuentes’s Office 

1. How many new speed display devices will be funded as per this contract? 
This contract would allow the Austin Transportation Department to purchase up to 25 dynamic speed 
display devices (DSDDs) each year over the five years of the contract, for a total of 125 devices. 
 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #13 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize award of a contract with Traffic Logix Corporation to provide dynamic speed display devices, for a term of five 
years in an amount not to exceed $616,605. (Note: This solicitation was reviewed for subcontracting opportunities in 
accordance with City Code Chapter 2-9D Minority Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement 
Program. For the goods required for this solicitation, there were no subcontracting opportunities; therefore, no 
subcontracting goals were established). 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Vela’s Office 

1. Where in the city will any new speed displays be placed? Are there any in district 4?  
ATD will use this agreement to purchase dynamic speed display devices (DSDDs) to increase our general 
rotation fleet of those we deploy for six-week periods on neighborhood streets. The units collect traffic 
speed and volume data while helping lower the most egregious speeding. ATD may also use this 
contract to purchase additional DSDDs for our pilot program to deploy them on non-neighborhood 
streets to evaluate their effectiveness in these settings. Locations on neighborhood streets follow 
requests by residents, so the exact locations are unknown at this time. Based on our existing queue of 
requests, District 4 is scheduled to receive six-week deployment of DSDDs (either from our existing or 
future fleet) at the following locations: Hansford Drive, Corona Drive, Broadmoor Drive, Golden Meadow 
Drive, West Applegate Drive, Viking Drive, and Berkman Drive. Wait times for DSDDs have averaged over 
six months based on our existing fleet size and numerous requests throughout Austin. By approving this 
contract, ATD would be able to increase the size of our DSDD fleet and significantly reduce the wait time 
for deployment on neighborhood streets. 
 

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #13 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize negotiation and execution of a contract with Ring Power Corporation d/b/a Ring Power Lift Truck or Ring 
Power Crane or Power System for a Ring Power Tactical Solutions Vehicle, in the amount of $376,000. (Note: Sole Source 
contracts are exempt from the City Code Chapter 2-9D Minority Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise 
Procurement Program; therefore, no subcontracting goals were established). 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Vela’s Office 

1. How many do we currently have? How many do we need? 
We currently do not have any ROOK tactical vehicles. We currently do not have anything that has any of 
its capabilities. Only one ROOK tactical vehicles is needed.  

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #14 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize award of a contract with ALEON Properties, Inc. for graffiti removal services, for a term of five years in an 
amount not to exceed $1,150,000. (Note: This solicitation was reviewed for subcontracting opportunities in accordance 
with City Code Chapter 2-9C Minority Owned and Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program. For the 
services required for this solicitation, there were no subcontracting opportunities; therefore, no subcontracting goals 
were established). 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Kelly’s Office 

1. How many projected sites are currently needing servicing?  
BSD: Tagging occurs on the Building Services Department (BSD) headquarters and occasionally at other 
properties managed by BSD. This contract will allow BSD to address graffiti removal at any property 
within their managed portfolio.   

 
2. What has been the change in graffiti from 2020 to date across Austin?  

BSD: There have been no significant changes from 2020 to now for BSD properties. 
PARD:  We are continuing to see a rise in graffiti throughout the city.  We see graffiti throughout all the 
parks, trails, and greenbelts.  Graffiti is growing faster than the city can provide service. 
 

3. How many requests for graffiti abatement have there been across the City of Austin from 2020 to date? 
BSD: 2020 calls: 12 
BSD: 2021 calls: 10 
BSD: 2022 calls: 3 
PARD: We get hundreds of requests as well as using a four-person team that goes out to proactively hit 
the parks.  Some requests are completed by the PARD staff, and some go to the contractor.  The 
contractor usage varies depending on available funding.  The PARD could utilize them every day if there 
was funding available. 

 
4.  What is the average cost of servicing these requests? 

BSD: 2020 average cost was $6,156.49 
BSD: 2021 average cost was $2,755 
BSD: 2022 average cost so far is $3,731 
PARD: Please see attached invoices.  The cost varies.  Again, this is for the funds the PARD has available, 
the contractor could be used more in the parks if there was more funding. 
 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #18 Meeting Date May 18, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 











Ratify an agreement with The Center at Parmer, LLC, (the 'Center'), for the City to occupy rooms at the property located 
at 13800 N. FM 620 Rd, Austin, Texas 78717 for emergency housing, isolation, and support services related to COVID-19 
for a total amount not to exceed $744,000. 

QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Vela’s Office 
1. How many Covid-19 hotel isolation rooms have been used in recent weeks?

Since April 2, 2022 there have been 10 isolation rooms used. Currently there are 2 occupied rooms. 

Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #20 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



Ratify an agreement with The Center at Parmer, LLC, (the 'Center'), for the City to occupy rooms at the property located 
at 13800 N. FM 620 Rd, Austin, Texas 78717 for emergency housing, isolation, and support services related to COVID-19 
for a total amount not to exceed $744,000. 

QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Kelly’s Office 
1. How often will city staff give updates regarding occupancy data?

As part of the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) COVID-19 activation, Austin Public Health (APH) 
provides an update twice a week and during policy meetings with EOC directors, the Health Authority, 
APH executives, and other responsive staff and agencies. Information such as this has been historically 
provided during media briefings and joint meetings of the City Council and Board of Commissioners.  
Going forward, this information may be shared during any planned COVID-19 media briefings.   

2. Is this an IsoFac?
Yes . 

3. At what point will the City of Austin staff choose to demobilize the Isolation Facility?
The facility was considered for demobilization at the end of March as need for isolating people 
decreased. The contract was a solution for continuing isolation capacity while considering costs. The 
contract can be extended for additional month(s) to address decreases or increases in demand.  

4. The Center at Parmer for COVID-19. When did we first start this contract?
The agreement commenced on March 30. 2022. 

5. Please provide a copy of the agreement.
A copy of the agreement is attached. 

6. When was the council first notified we would be occupying this property?
This item has not previously gone to Council. With the decline in cases, the City sought to contain 
COVID-19 isolation expenses by ending the use of an entire hotel facility, and instead providing a more 
flexible solution for a minimal number of individual cases, on an as-needed basis. 

7. What is the policy for staff to notify Councilmembers of a contract like this?
Like the other emergency COVID agreements, the City Manager, or their designee, has the 
administrative authority to negotiate and execute emergency occupancy agreements and subsequently 
submit them to the City Council for ratification.  Thus the associated RCA must be submitted to Council 
for consideration as soon as possible with the aim to ensure that any expenditures under the contract 
remain less than the City Manager’s administrative limit (as of the date Council considers the time).  Any 

Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #20 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



future amendment that would constitute a substantive modification to the agreement must be 
approved by the City Council. 

8. How much of the space is currently occupied?
2 rooms. 

9. How was this location chosen?
This location served as an isolation facility for residents of Long Term Care Facilities (LTCF). 

10. Are there plans for seeking reimbursement for the costs of this isolation facility?
Yes. We are seeking FEMA reimbursement.  Operations were developed based on patient census and 
the cost of maintaining medical staff in the event of a surge.   

11. How much of the operations for both the Fairfield Inn and Candlewood have been submitted and approved for
reimbursement to date?

The isolation facility expenses have been compiled and reviewed internally for Public Assistance 
eligibility. The City is submitting an isolation facility project to FEMA this month for $11 million. 





















March 30, 2022



Sean Creegan

           Sean Creegan

































 

Authorize negotiation and execution of an interlocal agreement with Texas State University to provide research, 
consulting, and technical assistance on individual project work orders for up to ten years for a total amount not to 
exceed $5,000,000. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Kelly’s Office 
 
1) What are some examples of projects that won't seek council approval?  

This master interlocal agreement is intended to simplify and expedite future individual project work order 
negotiations between the City and TXST. Departments using the ILA will not need to seek Council approval for 
projects under the spending authority limit authorized by Council.  
 

2) What updates are given on projects and the use of funds?  
Updates include project-specific aggregate data and narrative that speak to the progress of funded activities. 
 

3) How often and to who are updates given, if not to the council?  
APD frequently updates City Management and Council offices on the progress of funded activity. Federal and 
state grantor agencies and project sponsors are typically updated on a quarterly basis. Official reporting 
deadlines are outlined in program agreements. 
 

4) Could we please receive a copy of the agreement?  
Yes, staff will provide a copy of the agreement following negotiation and execution. The agreement will be 
broad in scope and very similar to the master ILA between the City and The University of Texas at Austin.  
 

5) What are the anticipated outcomes and measures of success associated with this agreement?  
We anticipate that this agreement will allow Safety Outcome departments and potentially other Outcome 
departments to quickly initiate, implement and complete a wide range of programs in collaboration with Texas 
State University. Departments will track the progress of each established program by documenting project-
specific measures.  
 

6) How does the City of Austin staff determine the public benefit of this program?  
City staff will regularly review output and outcome measures, budgets, milestones and deliverables to gauge 
public benefit and address challenges.  

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #24 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize the negotiation and execution of an agreement with Financial Literacy Coalition of Central Texas d/b/a 
Financial Health Pathways to provide a financial health study of low-income Central Texans and provide educational 
services related to finances, for the term beginning July 1, 2022 and ending June 30, 2023 in one-time funding in an 
amount not to exceed $170,000. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Kelly’s Office 

1. If this item wasn’t linked to COVID-19, what funding budget would it come out of?  
The services provided under this agreement are funded from Austin Public Health’s operating budget.  

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #28 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Authorize the negotiation and execution of an agreement with ZNET TEXAS L.L.P. to acquire a multiduct conduit system 
for the installation of communications infrastructure to support transportation and mobility operations in an amount 
not to exceed $2,516,650. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Harper-Madison’s Office 

1. What is a multiduct conduit system? 
The multiduct conduit system is comprised of several PVC pipes installed underground and manholes to 
access them, as shown in the attached figure. ZNET is an existing telecommunications duct 
infrastructure serving Central Austin. The Austin Transportation Department (ATD) is purchasing reserve 
capacity in this infrastructure for public use. This system is encased in 36” of concrete for added 
resiliency. Fiber optic and other telecommunications will be installed in the conduits to support 
applications such as wayfinding; connectivity to other modes of transportation; points of connectivity to 
support real-time information; and increased mobility system resiliency by adding a 
new physically separate network. 
 

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #29 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



Znet Texas, LLP 
Multiduct Fiber Optic Conduit System

Location Map 

Trench Details:

• System is encased in 
concrete to assure 
maximum protection

• Constructed in 2001 there 
have been no incidents of 
trench integrity

Texas Capital Congress Ave.

Convention 
Center

System Overview:

• Boundary is the Capitol to the Lady Bird Lake and generally 
between Lavaca and Brazos Streets.

• The system is 2.6 miles long and has 20 secure manholes 
approximately  500 to 700 feet apart.

Manhole
Conduit



 

Approve an ordinance amending City Code Title 14 (Use of Streets and Public Property) to remove certain fee and 
inspection requirements. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Ellis’ Office 

1. Will this amendment to Title 14 impact ROW safety and/or traffic management, and the department’s revenue?   
Safety/Traffic Management: This amendment removes one of our more effective tools for gaining 
compliance (increased safety and mobility) with permit conditions. However, ATD has and uses other 
available tools to gain compliance which include: suspending or revoking a ROW permit, issuing an 
immediate stop work order, obtaining enforcement assistance from other City departments, and issuing 
a misdemeanor citation. It is important to note that we first seek voluntary compliance to address issues 
(e.g., improperly placed traffic control devices) which is highly effective. 
 
Revenue: When ATD stopped issuing investigation fees (February 2020) as advised by the Law 
Department, it did impact the department’s revenue. The last full year ATD included investigation fees in 
its budget was in FY19 when the revenue from these fees was approximately $315,000. For the few 
months of FY20 when these fees were assessed, they generated roughly $185,000. Starting in FY21 (last 
fiscal year), ATD has not included investigation fee revenue in its budget projections. 
  

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #30 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Approve an ordinance amending City Code Title 14 (Use of Streets and Public Property) to remove certain fee and 
inspection requirements. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Kelly’s Office 

1. If passed, what financial penalties will be remaining for non-compliance with permits regarding film-making 
activity?  

In terms of remaining financial penalties, the City’s Municipal Court system will continue to issue a 
standard fine amount, which varies based on the violation. On average, this type of right-of-way (ROW) 
violation amounts to approximately $250. In addition, we seek to gain voluntary compliance to address 
issues (e.g., improperly set traffic control devices) observed in the right-of-way (ROW). If the issue is not 
addressed voluntarily, we can pursue additional actions including: suspending or revoking the ROW 
permit, issuing an immediate stop work order, obtaining enforcement assistance from other City 
departments, and issuing a misdemeanor citation. 
 

2. What initiated this recommendation?  
The Law Department recommended these changes while working with ATD. 
 

3. How many non-compliant permits have been reported to the city between 2020 and today's date? 
An exact number of non-compliant permits cannot be determined, but an estimate of 6,600 to 7,500 is 
provided during this period. The basis for this estimate is provided in the following sentences. Between 
January 1, 2020 and May 2, 2022, ROW Inspectors completed approximately 8,300 inspection reports 
for all types of work in the ROW. Although most reports (~80-90% based on experience) are written 
when a permit condition is violated, a report may also be written when a routine inspection finds no 
violations. Since the reports are not identified as non-compliant or compliant, an exact number of non-
compliant permits cannot be determined. If, however, we apply the 80-90% factor to the 8,300 reports, 
we estimate that roughly 6,600 to 7,500 non-compliant permits were reported during this period. 
 

4. What is the total number of dollars the city has collected in permit violations regarding film-making activity 
between 2020 and today's date? 

From the start of Fiscal Year (FY) 2020 (October 1, 2019) through early February 2020, ATD collected 
$184,650.31 in violation fees for all permit types including film-making (note: ATD stopped assessing 
fees for permit violations in February 2020 as recommended by the Law Department.). The amount of 
these fees attributed to film-making permits is not readily estimated. But, given that film permits are 
less than 1% of ATD’s annual permit volume, the amount attributed to film-making permits is expected 
to be low. 
  

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #30 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Approve an ordinance amending City Code Title 14 (Use of Streets and Public Property) to remove certain fee and 
inspection requirements. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Kitchen’s Office 

1. The bullet indicating removal of language related to paying fees when permit holders violate permit conditions or 
is doing work in row without permit. Why is this fee proposed for removal?  

Based on legal guidance from the Law Department, ATD was asked to remove these fees from the Fee 
Schedule.  

 
 
 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #30 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Approve an ordinance amending City Code Title 14 (Use of Streets and Public Property) to remove certain fee and 
inspection requirements. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Vela’s Office 

1. How often are emergency permits issued? What are they generally issued for? What was the reason that fees 
weren't being collected for emergency permits?  

Emergency permits are issued every day for unplanned, unscheduled work. One of the most common 
reasons is for utility damage, such as water leaks, but they have also been issued for other situations 
that present an imminent hazard to life or property. ATD previously did not charge for emergency 
permits because of the current language in City Code and because we were not charging cost of service. 
ATD did a fee evaluation to begin assessing cost of service fees this fiscal year, and thus are seeking this 
amendment to allow the department to recoup costs for this permit type, as we have started doing for 
non-emergency work. 

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #30 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

Approve a resolution directing the City Manager to provide Council with a study related to paid parental leave policies 
for non-sworn City employees. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Kelly’s Office 

1. What is the current City of Austin parental leave policy?  
Current policy provides sworn and non-sworn employees in regular, budgeted positions, up to 30 
working days (six weeks), up to a maximum of 240 hours, for the birth of a child or the placement of a 
child for adoption or foster care.  
 

2. When is a reasonable time to get this information back to the council based on the current staff workload? 
Staff can provide a simplified cost estimate within 90 days. A full assessment of a phased approach to 
implementing additional paid parental leave that includes amending eligibility criteria, cost estimates of 
each phase, analysis of projected savings, and analysis of impacts on retention and turnover will take 6 
to 9 months, as a conservative estimate. 
 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #34 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 



 

C14-2020-0147 - 200 Academy - Approve second and third readings of an ordinance amending City Code Title 25 by 
rezoning property locally known as 146 ½, 200, 200 ½ and 204 ½ Academy Drive and 1006 and 1020 Melissa Lane (East 
Bouldin Creek Watershed). Applicant Request: To rezone from commercial-liquor sales-neighborhood conservation-
neighborhood plan (CS-1-NCCD-NP) combining district zoning to commercial-liquor sales-mixed use-neighborhood plan 
(CS-1-MU-NP) combining district zoning on Tract 1, from general commercial services-neighborhood conservation-
neighborhood plan (CS-NCCD-NP) combining district zoning to general commercial services-mixed use-neighborhood 
plan (CS-MU-NP) combining district zoning on Tract 2 and from multifamily residence moderate-high density-
neighborhood conservation-neighborhood plan (MF-4-NCCD-NP) combining district zoning to multifamily residence 
moderate-high density-neighborhood plan (MF-4-NP) combining district zoning on Tract 3. On January 27, 2022 First 
Reading was approved commercial-liquor sales-mixed use-neighborhood conservation-neighborhood plan (CS-1-MU-
NCCD-NP) combining district zoning on Tract 1, general commercial services-mixed use-neighborhood conservation-
neighborhood plan (CS-MU-NCCD-NP) combining district zoning on Tract 2, and multifamily residence moderate-high 
density-neighborhood conservation-neighborhood plan (MF-4-NCCD-NP) combining district zoning on Tract 3, with 
conditions. Vote: 11-0. Owner: Spearhead Academy LTD (Chris Wallin). Applicant: Weiss Architecture Inc (Richard 
Weiss). City Staff: Sherri Sirwaitis, 512-974-3057. A valid petition has been filed in opposition to this rezoning request. 
 
QUESTION/ANSWER:   Council Member Vela’s Office 

1. Please provide the valid petition calculation for Tract 3 if it is considered on its own. Please provide the valid 
petition calculation for Tracts 1 & 2, if combined and considered as one zoning case.   

The three tracts should not be considered on separate votes to decide rezoning. Since the Applicant filed 
as one case, protest rights apply to all three tracts - there is one valid petition for one zoning case.  The 
petition is currently valid at 46.6%.  

 

 Council Question and Answer 

Related To Item #58 Meeting Date May 5, 2022 

Additional Answer Information 
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